                             Craigiebuckler and Seafield Community Council
                           Minutes of the Meeting of Tuesday 07 September 2021
                                  Commenced at 7.00 pm by Video Link.
Present: Ainsley Mitchell (AM), Karen Reilly (KR), Robert Frost (RF), William Sell (WS), Cameron Campbell (CC), Margaret Meikle (MM), Dana Blyth (DB), Caroline Walker (CW).
Councillor Martin Greig (MG). 
Police Sergeant John McOuat (JM). 
Apologies for Absence: Councillor John Cooke, Jane Ormerod.
Police Report (August): Sergeant John McOuat – Antisocial behaviour, Violence and Disorder: As the COVID related restrictions continue to ease and schools return it is pleasing to see a sense of normality returning, within the caveats of staying safe and protecting others in line with Government / NHS guidance of course. There were no calls pertaining to any breach of Covid regulations.
This month officers have received a couple of reports relating to scrambler type motorcycles and a quad bike being used in the wooded areas at Hazelhead Park and Hazelhead Woods.
Late afternoon on Saturday 28th August, officers attended the clearing in the woods behind the Crematorium (Hazelhead) in response to reports of 4 young people setting a fire. No young people were traced nor any signs of a fire.
JM continues to encourage us all to remain vigilant and report anti-social behaviour, please pass as much description of those responsible, the vehicles they are using and the any directions of travel on 101.
Acquisitive Crime:
Officers are making enquiries into the theft of property from an insecure vehicle parked within the Denwood Car Park on Countesswells Road that has occurred on the afternoon of Sunday 22nd August. Anyone with information is asked to contact police on 101 quoting incident number 2516 of the 23rd of August.
It is a timely reminder that thieves are generally opportunistic, so it is important that we do all we can to minimise the chance of becoming a victim of crime. Simple steps such as keeping doors and windows locked, valuables out of sight can all help protect your property.
Road Safety & Road Crime:
There have been no incidents of note over the reporting period, but Police patrols are continuing.
The LPT continues to work with partners in response to specific complaints in terms of road traffic offences and to make use of antisocial behaviour legislation. Residents in the areas affected by antisocial driving are encouraged to contact Police on 101 at the time, to report incidents and provide as much description as possible of the vehicle(s)/person(s) for us to take positive action.
MM asked JM if 999 calls are answered regionally or locally.
JM replied that calls answered by then centres in Glasgow, Edinburgh or Motherwell will be allocated to the call centre in Dundee.
Treasurer’s Report: CC – The operating grant has been received from ACC. The bank balance (including the grant) is £2,309.60. This is the balance at the end of business on 16th August and includes all cashed cheques.
CC proposed that we donate £200 to the Seniors’ Club Christmas event, seconded by KR.
There being no amendments or counter proposals, the proposal was agreed.
The annual donation towards the installation and storage of the Springfield Road decorative festive season lights was agreed. The cheque for £300, to be paid to ACC will be issued to MG.
CC suggested that, with a view to resuming face-to-face meeting, we enquire about the hire of the Church Hall. WS will email the Church Secretary.
Donation of a tree to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee: WS to write to the Church Secretary to offer the donation.
AM thanked all present for his enjoyable 9 years of service in Craigiebuckler and Seafield Community Council. He will always welcome opportunities to help with any issues that arise in the area, in which he has been resident for many decades. Ainsley is very familiar with this area and has wealth of knowledge about it. He also wished us good luck for the future.
WS thanked AM for his service and said that he will be missed. He will always be welcome to attend our meetings.
Adoption of the Minute of the Meeting of 3rd August 2021:
The adoption of the minutes was proposed by MM and seconded by RF. 
There being no amendments, the minutes were adopted.
Matters Arising from the Meeting of 3rd August 2021: Defibrillator Donation – Nil report. This item will continue to be listed of future agendas.
Donation of Jubilee Tree – Dealt with during the Treasurer’s report.
Donation of £300 towards the Christmas lights for Springfield Road. Please see Treasurers Report.
Repairs to Hazlehead Park Café: MG – There is a considerable amount of building work to complete, but the café will be opening in January. 
RF asked if the Council will be funding the repairs. MG replied, “Yes.”
Grass Cutting and Flooding Concerns – RF informed the meeting that the long grass at Midstocket’s public areas had been cut by Council workers. Therefore, if these areas are being cut, what are the plans for Springfield Meadows? We should arrange a meeting with Steven Shaw, Environmental Manager.
AM spoke to the Environmental Manager about the grass cutting situation and was told that the Council doesn’t have the men or equipment. He is very disappointed with the Council. 
JS has driven around and seen many of Aberdeen’s green spaces with the manicured effect.
RF asked JS if she had the opportunity to speak about the green belt from Springfield Road to Countesswells Avenue. JS replied, “No,” but she was happy to explore that issue for us and was happy to help.
DB suggested that the grass cutting could be done in stages.
About flooding, MM reported that, during the walkabout, the Flooding Team leader only got to her home after 4 hours. The Team Leader didn’t seem to want to do anything about the long-term flooding of her property and told her that it was up to her to do something about it, stating that the issue was between two landowners – MM and Dandara.
MG reported that, unfortunately, the Dandara Development has (lawfully) disrupted the underground water system and had planning permission to do so. This has caused flooding problems for residents. Unfortunately, the responsibility is a civil matter.
MM reported that the Council has not discharged its responsibility to see that residents are not impacted. She did research to that effect.
MM reported that she has not had a response to her formal complaint to the Council. 
 MG will find out the reason for the lack of response from the Council.
Local Place Plan by Community Councils and Communities: Deferred until we can meet safely, face to face.
Roads and Lighting Maintenance: AM – nothing has been done about the reported problems since our last meeting, i.e., the potholed road surface of the Craigiebuckler Avenue bus terminus.
MG followed up this complaint. The terminus has been inspected and assessed for resurfacing.
Dandara Roads Adoption: MG has followed up this situation. There is still an amount of construction work and that delays adoption.
Dandara Bus Terminus and Layby: MG is following this up. Conversations are ongoing between Dandara and the Council.
Correspondence: All items of correspondence have already been forwarded to all members.
Discussion with City Councillors: AM reported several problems concerning road surfaces in the immediate area. MG will follow up these complaints with the Council.
MM reported that car drivers are speeding on Countesswells Avenue. MG said there is a history of cars speeding on that road and he has asked the Council to install speed bumps, but his request has been refused.
MM reported that the Suds Pond of the Dandara site is very unsightly and a danger to the public. MG has already submitted a request for a site inspection, but he will chase up this problem again.
MM – Recently a footballer collapsed whilst on the pitch. She cited this sad incident because of the importance of access to defibrillators. In Aberdeen there are around 60 publicly accessible defibrillators. An essential piece of kit, they can help if someone has a cardiac arrest in public and can be important in ensuring people are given potentially lifesaving minutes. 
MM is aware that the Community Council was gifted a defibrillator for installing in a publicly accessible place but could not afford the costs which that would incur.
The Shire assists with such costs, but not the city. Why?
MG will happily follow up this enquiry.
Planning Report: RF – Planning Application 210688, Nursery Accommodation – Grove Nursery site at Hazlehead Avenue/Hazledene Road.
This application, which was the subject of a letter of objection from this Community Council, was accepted by Aberdeen City Council’s Planning Committee. The acceptance letter was read out to the meeting.
The report included planning applications by local homeowners to add dormers and extensions to their properties. Other items in the report included works to veteran trees at various locations in the area.
AOCB: There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 9.35 pm.
Date of Next On-line Meeting: 7.00 pm on Tuesday 5th October 2020.
